Karen Roy

From:

Paul Howard

Sent:

Friday, May 20, 2011 11:45 AM

To:

Staff

Subject:

FW: NEFMC - Council Responds to Groundfish Report

Attachments: pressNEFSCInterimRept 2 .pdf

FYI.

From: Grout, Douglas [mailto:Douglas.Grout@wildlife.nh.gov]

Sent: Friday, May 20, 2011 11:41 AM

To: Council **Cc:** Paul Howard

Subject: FW: NEFMC - Council Responds to Groundfish Report

To My Fellow Council Members:

At our April Council meeting, we had an open discussion about what circumstances it would be appropriate for Council leadership to work with staff to issue press releases. The discussion was prompted by press releases issued by the Council to address some inaccuracies found in some print media reports and editorials. While I support the need at times to issue press releases to "set the record straight", there was clearly a need to establish a Council policy on when the Council leadership could work with staff to develop and issue such press releases in between Council meetings. At our April meeting we took action to request staff to prepare a guidance document on how the Council will respond to press articles.

I believe the attached press release that was issued in response to the "9 month report" is, in my opinion, just such a reason for the Council developing such a policy. While the press release accurately reflects some of the information presented in the report from the NEFSC, the quotes from our Council leadership caused me much angst. In particular the statement that " the information I see in the report shows that the industry had a successful year." seems to ignore information in the report showing that some fishing communities had an awful year. While the overall value of landings of groundfish did show an increase of just under \$3 million (~5%), some communities have experienced substantial declines in their income from groundfish landings including those home ported in NH where the value of groundfish landings have declined by 32% thus far this year under Amendment 16 management measures (see Table 7). Hardly a "successful year". As we work to get the word out to the public about the good things coming from our management plans, we should strive not to ignore the warts.

I look forward to our discussion on this issue at the June Council meeting and hope that we will develop a policy on the subject that will provide strong, clear guidance on this issue to our leadership and the Council staff.

Doug

Douglas Grout Chief of Marine Fisheries NH Fish & Game Dept. Marine Fisheries Division 225 Main St. Durham, NH 03824 603-868-1095 603-868-3305 (fax)

www.fishnh.com

NH Fish and Game Department: Connecting you to life outdoors

From: Woneta M. Cloutier [mailto:WCloutier@NEFMC.ORG]

Sent: Monday, May 16, 2011 11:23 AM

Subject: NEFMC - Council Responds to Groundfish Report



New England Fishery Management Council News Release

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE May 16, 2011

Patricia M. Fiorelli 978.465.0492, ext.13

NE Fish Council Leadership Responds to Interim Report About Groundfish Fishery Economics

Newburyport, MA The New England Fishery Management Council leadership reacted to an interim report released last week about the performance of a 2010 program it developed to regulate catches of groundfish in the region. Prepared by the Social Sciences Branch of NOAA's Northeast Fisheries Science Center, the report used standardized measures to evaluate the economic and social performance of fishing vessels during their first nine months of operations under the Amendment 16 "sector" system.

Commenting on the report's findings, Rip Cunningham, the Chairman of the Council's Groundfish Committee said, "For the first year of a new management system, these results are very encouraging."

He added, "Given that fishing mortality reductions between 16 to 55% depending on the species were implemented along with the new sector management strategy, the information I see in the report shows that the industry had a successful year." Fishing mortality is the scientific term that defines the rate at which fish in a particular stock are removed by fishing activities.

The report acknowledges three clear changes that occurred during the May 2010 through January 2011 period. When compared with the 2007, 2008 and 2009 fishing years, "revenues from all species landed were higher in 2010 than in 2008 or 2009, but were \$4 million less than in 2007. Combined yearly average prices for all species were higher in 2010 than any other year in the time series," leading the authors to conclude that "economic performance, as indicated by revenue per unit of effort, improved in 2010."

This information was further broken down in the report: all species on all fishing trips made by groundfish vessels during the first nine months of 2010 were up about \$24 million over the same period in 2009. Massachusetts ports and vessels generated most of the increase, with \$16 million.

Page 2 – Groundfish Interim Report Response

Other trends were included in the interim report. About 66% of revenues from groundfish sales during 2007-2009 resulted from landings by 20% of active groundfish vessels. In 2010, 75% of the revenues from groundfish sales resulted from landings by 20% of active groundfish vessels. Also, there were 18% fewer active vessels in 2010 than in 2007, 46% fewer groundfish trips, 38% fewer days absent on groundfish trips, and fewer crew positions, days, and trips.

A full year-end evaluation is scheduled for the fall and will detail all 12 months of fishing year 2010 (May 2010-April 2011). According to the report, preliminary numbers suggest the groundfish catch for the year will be nearly equal to 2009-10. In discussing the final report, the interim report authors note that information at the vessel ownership level, including vessel operating costs, could be used to better evaluate changes in financial performance and include estimates of crew earnings. Once it receives the final report, the Council plans to conduct a "lessons learned" review of the first year of sector operations with sector representatives.

Rules for fishermen who harvest cod, haddock, pollock and flounders were significantly revised in May 2010 when the Council adopted and NOAA Fisheries approved the expanded use of "sectors" as a strategy to manage the east coast groundfish fishery.

To ensure that groundfish stocks continued to rebuild as each sector developed its own unique set of rules, the Council allocated a percentage of the total allowable groundfish catch to each group, based on the amount of catch history each sector member brought to the group. At that time, the Council acknowledged that sector formation is the first step in a process that could require many adjustments as the program evolves and reaches its potential.

Interim Report for Fishing Year 2010 on the Performance of the Northeast Multispecies (Groundfish) Fishery, May 2010 – Jan. 2011:

http://www.nefsc.noaa.gov/nefsc/publications/crd/crd1107/1107.pdf